March 15, 1944.

Mr. Harold Fisher, City Clerk, Lawrence, Kansas,

Dear Harold:

As usual your quiet efficiency and powers of organization did a wonderful job for the Douglas County Rural Area in the Red Cross War Fund drive for 1944.

I knew that you were already burdened with many responsibilities but we knew of no one whom we could turn to who would do as splendid a job as you.

of course, we will go on to the point where we will give every adult individual an opportunity to make their special contribution. This should enable Douglas County to still contribute a siseable sum. I want you to know that your work is very greatly appreciated, and Lawrence and Douglas County owe much to such people as you.

Sincerely yours,

Chairman, Douglas County War Fund Drive for 1944.

FOA :AH